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Central Connecticut State University (CCSU) is committed to both the letter and the spirit of the 
laws that encompass Equal Employment Opportunity and Affirmative Action.  With the 
exception of the numerical workbooks, this Plan was developed under the newly created 
Affirmative Action Regulations, 46a-68-75 through 46a-68-94 inclusive.  Per 46a-68-76, CCSU has 
opted to submit the AAP in paper copy.  In compliance with the revised regulations in 46a-68-
77, the AAP addresses all 16 elements required for submission and compliance.   

The 2017 AA Plan was approved in February 2018.  All 16 elements were in compliance with the 
regulations and the following notations were made: 

• Section 46a-68-84 Availability Analysis – The CHRO and CCSU will review, during the 
reporting period, faculty to determine if analyzing by discipline (ex. English disciplines) will 
be a more precise analysis and enhance goal setting.   

• Section 46a-68-86 Employment Analysis – In future filings, an applicant flow analysis for 
hires.  Refer to the training materials from the revised Affirmative Action Regulations 
training.  

• These notations have been addressed in the AA Plan and their respective areas.  

To achieve all lawful objectives, the University has developed the annual 2017-2018 Affirmative 
Action Plan, pursuant to section 46a-68 of the Connecticut General Statutes and the 
corresponding Affirmative Action Regulations for State agencies.  The Plan follows the format 
set forth in the regulations and addresses each element therein.   

With a deeply rooted belief in the principles of Affirmative Action and Equal Employment 
Opportunity, CCSU continually strives to provide all employees, current and prospective, every 
opportunity and possible benefit regarding their employment.  Equally, CCCSU continually 
strives to ensure that every student is afforded the highest standard of educational opportunity.   
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Pursuant to the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, Central Connecticut State University accepts 
the Commission on Human Rights and Opportunities’ recommendation as voted on at its February 2018 
meeting and officially documented on October 29, 2018 (via email) regarding the University’s 2017 
Affirmative Action Plan.  This response addresses all proposals and/or recommendations made by the 
Commission.  

 

Section 46a-68-89 – Discrimination Complaint Procedure  

PRESENT SUBMISSION: In compliance 

RECOMMENDATIONS: The address of the Capitol Region of the CHRO is incorrect.  The correct 
address is: 450 Columbus Blvd., Suite 2, Hartford CT 06103.  This change must 
be made immediately to the complaint form.  

This section also requires notice to employees that discrimination complaint 
process is available. The plan should indicate when this notice was distributed 
to the employees.     

UNIVERSITY RESPONSE: The University has updated our complaint procedure documents to reflect the 
correct address for the Capitol Region Office for the CHRO.  

As part of its annual notice to employees, the University provides information 
on the following: 

1. The CCSU Nondiscrimination Policy 
2. The CSCU Sexual Misconduct Policy 
3. The Procedures and Timetables for filing Discrimination Complaints 

(Discrimination Complaint Procedure).   

A copy of this notice will be added to the Discrimination Complaint Procedure 
section of this and future AA Plans.   
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